


Subject: [EXTERNAL] [BULK] Message from CIGIE Leadership
 
Please see the message below from Hannibal “Mike” Ware, Chairperson, and Tammy Hull,
Vice Chairperson:
 
CIGIE Members,
 
In accordance with the President’s executive orders (here and here), we are removing all
DEIA-related information from all outward facing CIGIE media.
 
We are also ceasing operations of the Employee Engagement and Innovation Committee,
effective today.
 
Additionally, per the implementing guidance for the executive orders, employees are asked
to report “any efforts to disguise [DEIA] programs by using coded or imprecise language” to
DEIAtruth@opm.gov. Please see the implementing guidance here for more information.
 
Thank you,
 
Hannibal “Mike” Ware
Chairperson
 
Tammy Hull
Vice Chairperson




